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Beaver Bank Kinsac Bulletin 
The Voice of the Beaver Bank Community Awareness Association 

 

October 19 – Church 
of the Good Shepherd 
Wine & Cheese Silent 
Auction 
 
Oct 26 – Pre-Trick or 
Treating at Ivy 
Meadows  
 
Oct 27 - Halloween 
Dance  
 
Nov 11 - 
Remembrance Day 
Ceremony  
 
Nov 25 - Parade of 
lights (Rain or shine)  
 
Dec 1 - Breakfast with 
Santa  
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Community Date Book 
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See us on the Web at 
www.barrettlumber.com 

 

 

  

More info on 
Remembrance Day 
on page 9  

http://www.barrettlumber.com/


  

 
 
 

 

The Beaver Bank – Kinsac 
Volunteer Fire Department 
continues to keep busy with 
training and responding to 
emergencies within our 
beautiful community. Fire 
Prevention Week (October 
7th to October 13th) is 
quickly coming up in early 
October and the members 
of the fire department will 
be out in the community 
visiting local schools and 
organisations to spread the 
word on fire prevention. The 
theme this year is “Look. 
Listen. Learn. Be Aware. – 
Fire Can Happen 
Anywhere”. We 
recommend that all homes 
have a dedicated escape 
plan and a meeting place in 
the event of a fire 
emergency in your home.  
This time of year is a good 
time to practice this plan 
with the family to make sure 
everyone knows what to do, 
where to meet, and that the 
plan actually works in the 
event a fire should occur. 
 
Since the last edition of the 
bulletin, the fire department 
has responded to 36 pages 
for assistance; 17 medical 
assists, 6 alarm activations, 
1 structure fire (our 
response area), 2 structure 
fires (mutual aid), 3 illegal 
burns, 4 motor vehicle 
accidents, 1 special service 
call, 1 car fire, and 1 
investigation call. This 
brings our total number of 
call outs so far for the year 
to 129. 
  
Your local fire department 
would like to pass along a 

friendly reminder to drivers 
when you are passing 
emergency scenes where 
we are operating. There 
has been a lot of media 
coverage of the “Move 
Over Law” in Nova Scotia 
lately and with the volume 
of traffic on the roads, it 
poses a safety risk to our 
members who are working 
along the roadways. 

Motorists are reminded that 
as you approach an 
emergency vehicle on the 
side of the road with its 
emergency lights flashing to 
slow down and proceed 
with caution as you pass 
by. Working together we 
can do our best to make the 
area safe for the 
firefighters, paramedics, 
police and other responders 
so that everyone gets to go 
home.  
 
As we move into Fall – the 
evening daylight starts 
getting shorter and nights 
are cooler – at some point 
the old furnace or 
woodstove will get put back 
into service to take the chill 
out of the air at home. 
Before you flash up the 
furnace or woodstove for 

the first time, complete a 
nice thorough inspection to 
make sure everything is in 
good working order whether 
it is done by yourself or a 
certified person. For 
woodstoves, check the 
chimney and if you haven’t 
done so since last Spring – 
give it a good cleaning and 
be ready for the home 
heating season.  
 
On a final note, the Beaver 
Bank Awareness 
Association continues to 
partner with the fire 
department in order to 
provide free civic signs to 
residents in order to help 
first responders find you in 
the time of an emergency. 
For those who need a new 
or replacement civic sign, 
you can stop by the fire 
station on a Tuesday night 
from 7 PM to 8PM or during 
the day visit the Beaver 
Bank Community Hub in the 
community center. I 
encourage anyone who 
does not have a one of 
these high visibility civic 
signs to drop by and take 
advantage of this wonderful 
opportunity.     
  
On behalf of the volunteers 
that make up your fire 
department, I want to thank 
the community we serve for 
supporting your local fire 
department and its 
members; together our 
community grows stronger. 
Until next time – stay and 
play safe. 
 
Kevin Crewe – Station 
Chief
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Update from Station 48 – Kids are back at School & Fall is in the air    
 



 
 
 
 

Changes to the Senior 
Citizens Property Tax 
Rebate 
This program provides 
eligible homeowners with a 
50% rebate of the actual 
residential municipal 
property taxes paid the 
previous year, up to a 
maximum of $800.00 per 
year. The rebate is always 
based on the property taxes 
paid in the previous year. 
Eligibility criteria is being 
expanded to allow a rebate 
to include seniors who 
move out of their primary 
residence but have paid the 
previous year’s municipal 
taxes. With this change, up 
to 150 more people could 
be eligible for a rebate. 
All applications must be 
postmarked by December 
31, 2018.  You must 
provide proof that you 
received or were eligible to 
receive the GIS or 
Allowance and that your 
property taxes were paid in 
full.  You can call 902-424-
5200 for more information 
or call my office 902-576-
3411. 
 

Changes to the 
Residential Tenancies 
Act  
Amendments to the 
Residential Tenancies Act 
were introduced that will 
benefit both tenants and 
landlords.  The goal is to 
make the act more 
inclusive, accessible and 
balanced for tenants and 
landlords.    

- tenants and 
landlords will have 

alternate ways to 
serve documents, 
such as 
electronically, in 
addition to only 
through personal 
service or registered 
mail 

- reduces the 
minimum timeframe 
landlords are 
required to store 
abandoned property 
from 60 days to 30 
days 

- currently, new 
homebuyers who do 
not wish to be 
landlords may only 
make an application 
to evict a tenant 
after a home is 
purchased and in 
their possession. 
The proposed 
changes allow the 
seller to initiate the 
eviction upon proof 
of sale 

- allows tenants to 
give notice to 
change their yearly 
tenancy to month-to-
month instead of 
asking for a 
landlord’s 
permission 

- provides landlords 
with entry times to 
show an apartment 
to a prospective 
tenant or purchaser 
where there is a 
fixed-term lease in 
place 

- Terminating of a 
lease the next 
month after a single 
tenant dies to 
eliminate 

unnecessary 
financial hardship 
for family of the 
deceased. 
Currently, a family of 
a deceased tenant 
must give one 
month’s formal 
notice to end the 
tenancy and could 
be responsible for 
up to two months’ 
rent, depending on 
when the notice is 
given.  

 
Beaver Bank Hub Office 
Hours 
Please join me at the 
Beaver Bank Kinsac 
Community Centre Hub 
office every second Monday 
of the month between 1:00 
– 3:00 p.m.  Please let me 
know if you require an 
appointment outside of the 
Hub hours.  Please call my 
office, 902-576-3411, or 
drop by at Suite 101, 1265 
Fall River Rd. to discuss 
any concerns you may 
have.  Our e-mail is 
billhornemla@gmail.com 
and you can follow me on 
twitter @bill_horne . 
 
 
 
 

 

Bill’s Blog  
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From The Lions Club  
 

Lions Willie and Beverley presented Beaver Bank Kinsac Elementary and Beaver Bank 
Monarch Drive Elementary each with a cheque for $450 to help with their Breakfast 
Program.  The Lions Club also organized a BBQ for the Lost Creek Community.  
 

 

We are beginning another 
exciting year of Guiding! 
This is THE place for 
today's girls. Through 
Guiding, school-aged girls 4 
and up can make new 
friends, have fun and 
challenges through a wide 
variety of experiences and 
active girl-centered 
programming for all. The 
Guiding Program includes 
teamwork, safety and 
healthy choices, science 
and technology, the arts 
and eco-awareness and 
camping. 
 
SPARKS – 4-6 year 
olds  Tuesdays - 6:30-7:30 
pm Church of the Good 
Shepherd, 28 Trinity Lane, 
Beaver Bank. 
BROWNIES - 7-8 year 
olds  Mondays - 6:30-8:00 
pm The Brown Hall, 351 

Beaver Bank Road, Beaver 
Bank. 
 
GUIDES - 9-11 year 
olds  Tuesdays/Wednesday
s - 6:30-8:00 pm Knox 
United Church, 567 
Sackville Drive, Lower 
Sackville. 
 
PATHFINDERS - 12-14 
year olds Tuesdays - 6:30-
8:30 pm Knox United 
Church, 567 Sackville 
Drive, Lower Sackville. 
 
RANGERS – 15-17+ year 
olds Sundays 6:30-8:30 pm. 
 For on-line registration: 
www.girlguides.ca/GGC/Joi
n_Us 
For telephone registration, 
call: 1-800-565-8111 
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Beaver Bank Guiding  
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As a club we are just 
starting up our meetings 
again for the 2018/19 riding 
season, we’ve had a lot of 
good changes this year, we 
have updated the club by-
laws and made some 
progress on things to come 
this year.  Our June update 
didn’t make it into the last 
issue of the bulletin so 
there’s quite a bit of info for 
this one. 
 
The next meeting is 
October 10th, that meeting 
will have quite a bit of 
information on upcoming 
events and a few things to 
vote on, so come on out 
and have your say and see 
what’s new and exciting in 
the club. 
 
In June we had our fun run 
out in the Ellershouse area, 
we had 12 bikes and about 
15 people show up which 
was great.  Terry from 
Unique ATV’s came along 
with his Sherp (right) to 
demonstrate its abilities, 
and he certainly did 
that…We started out on the 
Ellershouse Service Road 
and headed over to the 
Bowater Mersey side, had 
lunch on Little Pine Lake 
(above), cleaned up and  
 
 

 
 
 
came back along a trail on 
the East side of Big Indian 
Lake then back over to the 
Ellershouse Service Road 
again.  It was a beautiful 
day and a great run. 
 
Since then we had a night 
run in Beaver Bank for our 
July run (Below left) where 
we had almost 30 bikes 
attend and we had a great 
time!  We also had a joint 
fun run with Safety Minded 
ATV Association (SMATVA) 
where we had around the 
same number of bikes, we 
went out to Timber lake for 
lunch where one of the 
SMATVA members did a 
corn boil for everyone! 
(Below left) 
 

Trail Etiquette 
We would like to remind 
anyone out riding of a few 
things. 
1.If you have room in your 

ATV, backpack or whatever 

to bring it into the woods, 

you have room to bring it 

back out of 

the wood.  

Please 

remember if you pack it in, 

pack it out. 

2.Stay on the trail!!  If you 

are out enjoying the trails, 

please stay on them, please  

 

 

stay out of the ditches on 

any gravel 

ditched 

road, if the 

drainage 

gets damaged 

it will potentially 

wash out the road. 

3.No driving around gates.  

If the gate is locked and you 

don’t have a key, you don’t 

belong back there! 

4.Speed – The speed limit 

on any of the roads on 

Barrett Lands 

is 20 km/h  

5.When the locks are 

changed there is no access 

to Barrett Lands.  This 

happens each spring when 

the province puts the spring 

weight restrictions on the 

roads. 

6.To access any Barrett 

Lands you require both an 

ATVANS sticker and a BLC 

sticker visible on your bike. 

*If you see any OHV 
violations or issues on BLC 
lands please contact 
Jonathan Calnen at (902) 
456-7922* 
See you at the next 
meeting! 
-Corey Osborne (VP) 
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Beaver Bank ATV Club  
 



 
 

Beaver Bank Community Hub 

It is almost time for the 3rd 
Shred-a-thon. This is a 
chance to clear out all 
unnecessary documents 
and paper .The event will 
be on Saturday, October 
13th from 9am until noon 
in the parking lot of the 
Beaver Bank Kinsac 
community Centre.  Bring 
any amount to be shredded 
along with a donation of 
non-perishable food 
products or a cash donation 
to Beacon House.  See you 
there. 
 
We still have some older 
orders of civic signs which 
are yet to be retrieved. 
 
If anyone requires a 
document to be verified we 

have two volunteers who 
are Commissioners of Oath.  
This is a free service. 
Simply phone (902)252-
3291 for an appointment.  
 
The Hub has 3 radon kits 
that may be borrowed at 
any time for two weeks. 
 
We at the Hub are scanning 
and adding to the Virtual 
Museum and we are as well 
looking for any documents, 
photos or stories that can 
be scanned. We are still 
very interested in compiling 
booklets of both World War 
1 and 2 service members. If 
you can help please call 
(902)252-3291.  
 

Do you have an interesting 
story of the Beaver Bank 
area that you would like to 
share? Please call us and 
let us know @ (902)252-
3291 
 
MLA Bill Horne is available 
in the hub every second 
Monday from 1:30 – 3:30. 
Lisa Blackburn in the first 
Friday of every month from 
2-4. 
 
Follow us on our new page 
on Facebook 
@bbcommunityinfohub 
 
From the Hub Team 
(902)252-3291 
bbcommunityhub@gmail.co
m 
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The Beaver Bank Kinsac Community Centre  

 
Chase the ace is back 
Thursday nights at the 
BBKCC!  6-8pm Tickets: 1 
for $5.00, 3 for $10.00 and 
7 for $20.00 (must be 19 
years of age to purchase) 
Cash bar on site and check 
out our awesome new 
canteen menu!  
 
The BBKCC had a great 
summer full of events, 
camps and we hosted 7 
weddings!  Congrats to all 
the new married couples 
who had their special day at 
the BBKCC.  We have great 
rates available for events 
and meetings – call us to 
inquire about booking or 
visit our site at 
www.bbkcc.ca/rentals for a 
full list of spaces and fees.   

We are so excited to launch 
programming this fall at the 
BBKCC.  There is lots to 
choose from right here in 
our community including 
dart night, parent and tot 
drop ins, preschooler play, 
computer classes and so 
much more!  Some 
programs run for a few 
weeks and some until next 
summer.  We have a mix of 
drop ins and pre-register 
programs – truly something 
for everyone!  If you have 
any questions please give 
us a call or visit online at 
www.bbkcc.ca/programsch
edule for a more detailed 
list of programs.   
 
DJ Andrew Tufts will be 
spinning records all night at 

our 
Halloween 
Dance on 
Oct 27th!  
Grab your 
friends for a 
spooky night 

out!  Prizes for the scariest, 
funniest, most original 
costume and many more!! 
Cash bar – 19+ event 8pm-
1am.  Tickets available in 
advance or at the door.  
$15 each or 2 for $25.  
  
With all the exciting things 
happening at the BBKCC 
we always welcome new 
volunteers.  Whether you 
would like to volunteer at 
events or programs or you 
are thinking of joining the 
Board please reach out to 
us!  Everyone is welcome! 
We currently have a Youth 
Rep vacancy on our Board 
of Directors and we always 
welcome new members!  
It’s a great way to get out 
and meet people and have 
FUN! 
 
Mark your calendars – 
Santa is coming!! Our 
breakfast with Santa will be 
held on Dec 1 this year – 
Hope to see you there!   

 
  Left: The Amazing 
Mr J at the BBKCC 
on Aug 26!! We had 
a crowd of about 80 
for this magical 
event! 

Beaver Bank Kinsac Bulletin 

Contact us:  
 
902-865-5114 
 
bbkcc@eastlink.ca 
 

www.BBKCC.ca 
 

Visit us on 
Facebook! 
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REMEMBRANCE DAY 

CEREMONY  

 

NOVEMBER 11TH 

10:30AM  

 
BEAVER BANK CENOTAPH  

CORNER OF BEAVER BANK ROAD AND KINSAC ROAD  

 

IF YOU WISH TO LAY A WREATH PLEASE COME EARLIER TO REGISTER  

 

REFRESHMENTS TO FOLLOW IN THE BBKCC   
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Brown Hall available for rent 
Birthday parties, wedding showers, baby showers, etc. 
Please call 902-865-0757 and leave a message and 

someone will get back to you. 
 

In loving memory 

 
LeBLANC, Jerry Bernard – age 66, 
Glenwood, Yarmouth Co. (formerly of 
Beaver Bank), N.S., passed away 
peacefully surrounded by his family, on 
Sunday, September 2, 2018 in Yarmouth 
Regional Hospital. Born in Ste. Anne-du-
Ruisseau on January 5, 1952, Jerry was 
the son of Lawrence and Rose (Hatfield) 
LeBlanc. What he enjoyed most in life was 
his time spent with his family and his 
common law partner Lynn Wark. Jerry 
spent the last 35 years doing what he 
loved as a Truck Driver. When he was not 
working, his passion was the great 
outdoors; he enjoyed hunting, playing 
baseball and rooting for the Blue Jays. He 
also prided himself in keeping great care 
of his yard and often could be found 
outside working on one his “projects”. He 
is survived by his common law partner 
Lynn Wark; daughters; Monique LeBlanc 
(Ryan Alley), Jenene LeBlanc (Irving 
Miranda) and grandchildren Serena and 
Cole. He is also survived by step-
daughter, Natasha Conrad and step-son, 
Ryan Wark. Also surviving are sisters; 
Frances Cleary, Pauline Veinot, Barbara 
Boylan, Lillian Spidle, Jeanie (Donald) 
Bouchard, Beatrice Penney (David), Anna 
LeBlanc (Allison) and Dorothy LeBlanc. 
Brothers, Herman (Pat) LeBlanc, Freddie 
“Frenchy” LeBlanc (Elizabeth),Michael 
"Yogi" LeBlanc, Flavien LeBlanc, and Billy 
(Barbara) LeBlanc. Aside from his parents, 
he was predeceased by brothers, Paul, 
Joseph, Freddie, Victor and Raymond. 
Visitation will take place on Friday 
September 7th from 7 to 9 p.m. with 
prayers at 8 p.m. at the H.M. Huskilson’s 
Funeral Chapel located at 29 Albert Street, 
Yarmouth. A Celebration of Life will take 
place on Saturday September 8th at Club 
Acadien at 3 pm. Ste Anne du 
Ruisseau.   Donations in memory of Jerry 
may be made to Tri-County VON, or the 
Lung Association of Nova Scotia. 

Saturday, October 13 
3rd Annual Craft Show 

10:00am to 4:00pm 
Beaver Bank Brown Hall 351 Beaver Bank Road 
Jewellery, Upcycled Treasures, Ornaments, Stained 
Glass, Sewing, Driftwood Crafts, Greeting Cards, 
Crocheted Animals....and more.  Support Local 
Artisans. Free admission, wheelchair accessible.  No 
direct sellers 

 

Home Town author Jen Ritchie published her first novel of 
the forbidden trilogy. Released August 3rd 2018 it spent 
three weeks as a best seller on the publisher’s bookstore. 
The book is written in memory of her grandmother Gaylan 
Ritchie who unfortunately passed away before Jen realized 
her love of books. Jen Ritchie was born in Halifax, raised in 
Beaver Bank she was always very involved with the 
community. In high-school she received a volunteer of the 
year award for her contribution with 2nd Beaver Bank 
scouting. She was also the youngest scouter in Beaver 
Bank to receive the medal of good service. Forbidden 
Secrets Book one of the Forbidden Trilogy  
A YA paranormal romance. Twyla struggles with the 
turmoil of teenage life, which only becomes more 
complicated when she’s attacked by a monster and thrown 
into a world with supernatural beings.  

Email: authorjenritchie@gmail.com 
Website: http://www.jenritchie.ca (or) 
http://www.authorjenniferritchie.com 
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  Church of the Good Shepherd 

Anglican Church of Canada 
28 Trinity Lane, Beaver Bank 
Rector: Rev. Cathy Lee Cunningham 
Sunday Service 10:00 AM  
Family, friends and new members welcome. 
Church Wardens 
Dwain Gordon 864-0024 
Jill Evans-Glenen  223-7266 
Past Warden 
Brian Britten  864-0678 
Please contact Rev. Cathy Lee regarding 
Baptisms, Weddings, Illness or a Pastoral 
visit at 865-0203. 
We actively support Beacon House and 
donations can be brought to the Church on 
Sunday mornings. 
Hall Rentals 
Fred Cox  864-1090 
Marjie Hartlen 719-7760 
Please check out our website at 
beaverbankchurch.com 
Mark your Calendars for 2018 
October 19th, Friday,  Wine & Cheese Silent 
Auction, doors open 7pm( contact Judy 
Gordon at 864-0024 for tickets/information) 
November 17th, Saturday, Turkey Supper   4 
to 6  (Eat in/ Take out) 
November 25th, Bishop visiting to celebrate 
confirmation and Holy Eucharist with 
aPotluck Luncheon after the service. 
December 2nd, Holy Eucharist, 1st Sunday in 
Advent, White Gift Sunday 
December 9th, Nine Lessons and Carols, 
plus a reading of the Memorials for Memorial 
Sprays.( If you would like to purchase a 
Memorial Spray, please contact Cora 
Sampson at 902-864-7070) before 
November 25th. 
December 16th Holy Eucharist, 3rd Sunday in 
Advent 
December 23rd Holy Eucharist, 4th Sunday  
in Advent and we will decorate the Church 
after the service 
December 24th Christmas Eve, Holy 
Eucharist Service ( check our Website or our 
sign on the Beaver Bank Road for service 
time). 
December 30th Holy Eucharest, 1st Sunday 
after Christmas when we’ll be singing 
favorite Christmas Hymns. 
 
Faith Baptist Church 
299 Stokil Dr., Lr Sackville 
Phone: Office 865-5419 
Kitchen / Hall: 865-3773 
Email: faithbaptist@ns.aliantzinc.ca 
Website: http://faithbaptist.ca 
Pastor: Rev. Borden Scott 865-8224 
Sunday Service: 10:30 am 
 
 
 
 

Holy Trinity Pastoral Unit 
(Roman Catholic) 
Consisting of three parishes: 
St. Elizabeth Seton, 125 Metropolitan 
Avenue, Lower Sackville, NS 
Summer Mass times:  Tuesdays 7 pm / 
Sundays at 12 noon 
St. Francis of Assisi, Mount Uniacke 
Summer Mass times:  Sundays at 8 am 
St. John Vianney, 4 Beaver Bank Road, 
Lower Sackville, NS B4E 1G3 (mailing 
address for all three churches) 
Mass times:  Wednesdays, Thursdays & 
Fridays at 9 am / Saturday 4:30 pm / 
Sunday at 10 am 
Phone:  902-865-2112 
Email:  karen@holytrinityns.ca 
Website:  www.holytrinityns.ca 
Pastoral Administrator:  Fr. Ken Lao, CC 
Associate Pastor:  Fr. Bryan Sabourin, CC 
Secretary:  Karen Smith 
Coordinator of Family Faith 
Formation:  Alex Craven 
  
St. Francis by the Lakes Anglican 
Church 
192 First Lake Drive 
Lwr. Sackville NS 
Archdeacon Mark Kingsbury 902 223-3120 
Rev’d Ken Turner 902 865-8559 
Rev’d Faye Forbes 902 860-2752 
Rev’d Joan Helpard 902 865-6993 
Schedule of Service 
Sept – June 8:00 A.M.  10:00 A.M. 
Summer July – August 9:00 A.M. 
Hall Rental Donna 902 865-8169    
 
Sackville Independent Baptist 
Address: 92 Beaver Bank Road 
Pastors: Pastor Jeremy Eastwood 
and Pastor Greg Little 
Phone: 864-3433 
www.sackvilleindependentbaptist.org 
Sunday Service: 11:00am, & 6pm 
Sunday school: 9:45am for all ages  
Wednesday: Prayer meeting 7:15 pm 
“Serving Him only by His grace and power” 
(Ephesians 3:7-8) 
 
Sackville United Baptist Church 
Address: 1240 Old Sackville Rd 
Pastor:  Pastor Peter Metcalfe 
Phone: 902-865-3681 
Sunday Service and Sunday School 10:30 
am 
 

 

St. John the Evangelist Anglican 
Church 
Rector: Rev. Norma Mitchell 
Church: 954 Old Sackville Road, 
Sackville 
Church Hall: 934 Old Sackville Road, 
Sackville 
Parish Office Telephone: 864-3154 
Parish Hall Telephone: 865-7107 
Email: sjte@ns.aliantzinc.ca 
Services: 8:30 a.m. & 10:30 a.m. on 
Sundays and 7:00 p.m. on Wednesdays 

 
Knox United Church  
567 Sackville Drive, PO Box 210  
Lwr. Sackville, NS B4C 2S9  
Minister: Rev. Sandra Cox 
Church Office: 902-865-9216  
Website: www.knoxsackville.ca  
Office email: admin@knoxsackville.ca  
Worship Service: 10:30 am 
Weekly Events:  
Time Out for Ladies - Wednesday @ 
1pm  
Choir practice - Wednesday @ 7:30pm 
Youth Group – Sunday @ 7pm  
Mark Your Calendar:  
Knox Auction - Saturday October 20th 
1-4 pm. Advance Tickets-$5. Tickets at 
the door-$6 
Knox Dinner Theatre – November 2-4 
Time: TBA  
Knox Turkey Supper - Saturday 
November 24th  
Knox Breakfast with the Clauses - 
Saturday December 1st - 8:30am  
Everyone is Welcomed at Knox. 
 

Living Hope Baptist Church 
Address: 971 Windgate Drive 
Worship: Sundays 10:00 am 
Sunday school: Sunday 9:00 am 
Pastor: Rev. Kelly Holt 

First Sackville Presbyterian 
60 Beaver Bank Rd. 
Lr. Sackville 
(Across from Glendale Plaza) 
Minister: Rev. Ken MacLeod 
Church Office:865-4053 (machine) 
Email: kenandmarilyn @eastlink.ca 
Sunday Services: 9:30 am 
Sunday School: 9:40 am 
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Please submit articles for the next Bulletin by 
Sept 15th for publication in October 

Guidelines for Submissions to the Bulletin 
 

The BBK Bulletin will be published 6 times this year (February, April, June, 
August, October, and December).  The deadline will usually be the 15th of the 
month before publication.  Please check the last page of the current Bulletin 
for the specific deadline date. 

Written submissions may be sent by email at beaverbankbulletin@gmail.com.  
For handwritten articles, please PRINT any names.  Articles may also be 
mailed to our mailing address.   Thank you. 
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